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ŭŻŸ ŞŷżƇƂƅLƆ ťŸƇƇŸƅ 

Image by Dave Eacher 
ƈŷ źſƂƅżƂƈƆ ƀƈŷƑ.ŵƈƇ ƇŻŸƅŸ ƁŸŴƅſƌ ƊŴƆƁLƇ ŴƁƌ. KZN has been in the grips 
of a severe drought and with the Oktoberfest drawing near, the lack of 
water (and consequently, mud) was a major issue. The borehole that had 

ƆƈƃƃſżŸŷ ƈƆ ƊżƇŻ ƊŴƇŸƅ ſŴƆƇ ƌŸŴƅ ŻŴŷ ŷƅżŸŷ ƈƃ. ųŴŶž, ŸƉŸƅ ƇŻŸ KƀŴƁ ƊżƇŻ Ŵ ƃſŴƁL 
arranged some water tanks, a pump, a trailer and spent the day before the 
Oktoberfest, doing runs down to the small dam at the bottom of the property, 
pumping the two 500 litre tanks full and driving them up to dump in the some of 
the holes. After some false starts (where some of the holes, the water drained 
straight out into some under water system) Zack was able to successfully make 
ƆƂƀŸ Kƀƈŷ-ƃƂƅƅżŷźŸL żƁ ƇŻŸ ƂƁŸ ƃżƇƑŢ ŷżŷ ƁƂƇ ƇŻżƁž ƊŸ ŶƂƈſŷ ƃƂƆƆżŵſƌ ŵŸ ƀƈŷŷżŸƅ 
than we were last year but I think we just might have topped it. Besides the mud 
creation, Zack, with the incredibly generous help from Neels and Estelle (Killarney 
4x4) in terms of earthmoving equipment, spent a large amount of time developing 
the track further. He would leave in the early hours of the morning and only get 
back after dark, stained head to toe with red earth (which I might add, was a 
ƁżźŻƇƀŴƅŸ ƇƂ źŸƇ ƂƈƇ ƂŹ ŻżƆ ŶſƂƇŻŸƆ, ƇŻŸ ŶƂƈŶŻ, Ƃƈƅ ŵŸŷ ſżƁŸƁƑ) ŸƋŻŴƈƆƇŸŷ ŵƈƇ 
happy. Zack was truly in his element and thoroughly enjoyed himself. His wish was 
ŹƂƅ Ŵſſ ƂŹ ƈƆ ƇƂ ŻŴƉŸ Ŵ źƅŸŴƇ ƇżƀŸƑŴƁŷ Ţ ƇŻżƁž ƊŸ Ŵſſ ŷżŷ! 
Until the next time 
Michelle 

M 



3 
 
 

News & Events 
 
Oktoberfest was the highlight of the month with landies getting down and dirty with the best 
ƂŹ ƇŻŸƀƑ. 
 
Pecanwood Oktoberfest P  Merrivale 
 

 
wenty three Land Rovers of all sorts and sizes gathered at the Rotunda early on the 10th 
of October for the annual Pecanwood Oktoberfest. It was a sight to behold. After 
grabbing coffee and waiting for the last few landies to join us, Zack debriefed the group 

on what to expect and how the day was going to run.  
 

T 
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We lined up in an impressive convoy and began our fairly short journey to Pecanwood. We 
roared into the festival and into the fenced off track and stepped out, greeted by an intense 
hot wind. The forecast had predicted around 40° c. It was going to be a stinker! With the 
incredilby dry earth and howling 
winds, it was not long before 
most of us were coated in several 
layers of dust. For once I looked 
ƇŴƁƁŸŷƑŵŸƆżŷŸƆ ƇŻżƆ ŷżƆŶƂƀŹƂƅƇ, 
it did not take long before 
members were testing out the 
different obstacles, getting 
themselves stuck and generally 
having a jolly good time.  
 
 
 

 
 


